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Soldotna Bible Chapel 
300 West Marydale, Soldotna, Alaska 99669 

Church Office (907) 262-4865 
Pastor John’s cell (907) 953-0616 

Pastor Wayne’s cell (907) 741-9352 
email - office@soldotnabiblechapel.com 

www.soldotnabiblechapel.com 
 
 

John Rysdyk - Pastor Teacher  
Wayne de Villiers - Pastor of Adult Ministries 

Francisco Vega - Youth Pastor 
Gary Lindman - Director of Worship 

 

 
 

 

Morning Worship                                    9:30 am 
 
 

 

 

Children’s Church                                            
 

 

2 & 3 yrs       Kaitlyn Jefferson, Scheduler       Room 114 
4 & 5 yrs         Becky Dwinnell / Jessica Perry 
                                 Rachel Frederickson          Room 101 
Grades K & 1st         Susan Lockwood             Room 112 
Grades 2nd - 4th   Melanie Hess / Leanne Cragg      
                                   Zach & Kara Johnston    Room 204 
 

Sunday School                                       11:00 am 
 

 

Nursery        Andrew Jefferson, Supervisor       Room 103 
2 & 3 yrs      Patti Ireland / Cheryl Beeson     Rooms 104 
                            Bethany Johnston                         & 115                    
4 & 5 yrs     Kristi Dillingham / Joanne Jenkins 
                                  Andrew Jackson                Room 111 
Kindergarten   M. Boettcher / Janet Arneson  Room 109 
1st                  Kari Nabinger / Kevin Myers       Room 110  
2nd           Rochelle Denlinger / S. Johnson     Room 113 
3rd               Renee Estelle / Linda Werner      Room 108 
4th               Ken Felchle / Debbie Mackie       Room 107 
5th                Marty Hall / Jacquie Steckel       Room 106 
6th                 Faith Hall / Kara Johnston        Room 105         
Jr. & Sr. High   Logan Rinquist / P. Hilbish   180 Room  

 

 

 

Adult Classes                               
 

 

Fundamentals of the Faith  Dean Denlinger Upper Rm. 

1 Peter                          Jory Nunn                       Library 
2 Peter                          Ed French                  Room 204                       
Parenting                  Pastor Wayne                Room 203 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Because of the spike of the omicron 
virus, the FAMILY NIGHT that was 

scheduled for tonight has been  
postponed until next month. 

NEW!! Moms’ Bible Fellowship 
with Kids’ Gym 

Do you remember  
Tot Time / Kids’ Connection?   

Starting with an informational meeting  
at 10:30 am this Thursday, Feb. 3rd in  

the gym, Moms are welcome to come for 
weekly fellowship around God’s Word and 

opportunities to pray for one another.  
Dads are invited to come with their  

kids to gym time. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

NEW Ladies’ Precept Study  
starts this Saturday, Feb. 5th,  

at 9:30 AM. Please contact  
Debbie Mackie (907-252-5260) with  
questions and to get a workbook.  

 

Ice Fishing / Sledding                       
for the whole family!                          

This Saturday, Feb. 5th,  
at 2 PM.                                     

See insert for more  details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

JANUARY MISSIONARY HIGHLIGHTS 
 
 
 
 
 

ABC Life Choices is a Christ-centered 
organization that provides life affirming 
and hope inspiring, medical and family 
resource services and support to 
women, men, and their families. The 
Center provides pregnancy tests and 
limited OB ultrasounds, as well as 
testing and treatment of sexually 
transmitted infections. ABC also provides 
pregnancy and childbirth classes, along 
with parenting and life skills classes. 
Material resources (diapers, formula, 
maternity clothes, etc.) can be earned 
through Earn While You Learn. ABC 
provides much needed specialized 
support through PACE (Post Abortive 
Care and Education) and REST 
(Restoring Exploited and Sexually 
Traumatized).  
 
 
 
 

Josh & Heather Dunn along with 
daughters, Grace and Hattie, are serving 
with Biblical Ministries Worldwide in 
Zacatecas, Mexico. Their mission is to 
establish churches through evangelism, 
discipleship, and leadership training. 
New additions to the Dunn family are 
brothers Zach and Teo, whom they are 
adopting from Mexico. 

 
 
 
 

Serving in the Nursery 
 
 

Morning Worship                           Janet Arneson/
 Jory Nunn/Esther Nunn 
Sunday School    Cindy Boettcher/ 
 Nancy Spooner 
   
 

Next Sunday, February 6th 
 
 

Morning Worship                                    Mary Nunn/          
 Ruth Frederickson/Anna Nunn 
Sunday School                                Cayla  Boettcher/ 
 Shari BeDunnah 
 
 

To help in the nursery, call Andrew at 252-0358. 

 

Remember not the former things,  

or consider the things of old.  

Behold, I am doing a new thing; 

now it springs forth, do you not 

perceive it? I will make a way in the  

wilderness and rivers in the desert. 
Isaiah 43:18-19 

 
 

The January Sunday School Offering  
will help the Stowells purchase some 
land for the Seed of Hope ministry. 

To give online, you may use this QR Code. 



 
 

Sermon Notes 

 

 

Soldotna Bible Chapel Mission Statement 
Being committed to God’s inspired and authoritative 

Word, it is the mission of Soldotna Bible Chapel  
to exalt God in spirit and in truth, to edify and 

encourage one another to personal holiness, and  
to evangelize a lost world with the gospel  

of Jesus Christ.  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

THIS WEEK at the Chapel 
 
 
 

TUESDAY, February 1st 
 Pickleball - 6:30 PM 
 

WEDNESDAY, February 2nd 
 Dinner - 5:30 PM 
 AWANA - 6 PM 
 180 Youth - 6 PM 
 

THURSDAY, February 3rd 
 Ladies’ Bible Study - 10:30 AM 

      (Please note the new time.) 
 Moms’ Bible Fellowship - 10:30 AM 

      (Please note: NEW EVENT!) 
 

SATURDAY, February 5th 
 Men’s Basketball - 7 AM 

 Ladies’ Bible Study - 9:30 AM 

 Family Ice Fishing / Sledding - 2 PM 

 

SUNDAY, February 6th 
 Morning Worship - 9:30 AM 
 Sunday School - 11 AM 
 Communion - 5:45 PM 
 Deacon Meetings - Times TBD 

Welcome! 
We extend a personal greeting to you  

as you worship with us today. 
If this is your first time to visit us,  
we have a special gift bag for you  

at the Information Center in the lobby.   
We want you to know that there is a place here  

for you in worship and Bible study as well as many 
opportunities for ministry and service. 

If you are looking for a place to worship, and  
to find fellowship and encouragement,  

we would count it a privilege to be that place.  

 

 

 
 

May God minister His grace to you, 
     Pastor John  

 


